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PO Box 398567, Miami Beach FL 33239 • ph/(305) 672-5202 • www.rhythmfoundation.com 

 

April 18, 2016 

 

Thomas Mooney, Planning Director 

Planning Department 

City of Miami Beach 

1700 Convention Center Drive 

Miami Beach, FL 33139 

 

Re: Request for Planning Board Approval for Waiver of Requirements for Neighborhood Impact 

Establishment and Outdoor Entertainment Establishment 

Dear Mr. Mooney and Planning Board Members, 

The North Shore Bandshell was designed and constructed by Norman Giller in 1961. Originally named 

the North Shore Oceanfront Community Center, the bandshell remains an iconic and recognizable image 

associated with the North Beach community.  

For a majority of its existence, the North Shore Bandshell has been under the supervision and control of 

the City of Miami Beach Parks and Recreation Department. For years it was managed the same way the 

city manages its park pavilions.  

Between 2011 and 2014 the Bandshell and surrounding park underwent significant renovations. This 

included the construction of the new North Beach Oceanfront Community Center. The combined 

purpose of these improvements was to bring activation to an underutilized oceanfront park which 

would service the community and to activate the surrounding commercial districts.  

In 2014 there was a recommendation, from the now sunset Mayor’s Blue Ribbon Panel on North Beach, 

to issue an RFP for the management of the North Shore Bandshell.  The Rhythm Foundation was 

awarded the management agreement for the facility. In its 1st year of operations and under the 

management of the Rhythm Foundation, the bandshell hosted 66 events, of which 44 were free to the 

community, bringing an estimated 32,000 visitors. The community support for the programming at the 

North Shore Bandshell has come to symbolize the revitalization efforts in North Beach. 

At this time the Rhythm Foundation is seeking to formalize its licensing requirements for the operations 

of the North Shore Bandshell. There has never been a Business Tax Receipt (BTR) issued for this facility. 

This site is currently zoned GU. The city planning department has determined the need for the Rhythm 

Foundation to seek a waiver for a Neighborhood Impact and Outdoor Entertainment Establishment in 

order to approve the Business Tax Receipt application as a Hall for Hire use.  

  



The Rhythm Foundation is seeking Planning Board approval to meet its contractual obligations to 

provide community programming and support the ongoing revitalizations efforts in North Beach. These 

waivers are required in order to obtain the local BTR and apply for the State License as a Performing Arts 

Center (11PA), available only to non-profit organizations. Without the approval of the Planning Board, 

the Rhythm Foundation can not obtain the required BTR and can not continue to provide community 

programming at the North Shore Bandshell.  

Please find below a brief outline for the current operational structure of the North Shore Bandshell 

under the management of the Rhythm Foundation.  

In-House Sound System 

The City of Miami Beach designed and installed an in-house sound system to be used for all events at 

the bandshell. The city conducted a sound study surrounding the bandshell, inclusive of the two 

residential towers nearby. The current system purchased by the city was designed as a result of the 

study to insure minimal sound overflow that could impact area residents. The use of the in-house sound 

system (specifically designed to minimize the amount of sound escaping the venue & focus the sound 

within the audience area) is strictly enforced.  Sound levels are not to exceed 105dBC at any time.  All 

speakers are installed calibrated and tuned each time an event takes place.  All subwoofers are 

specifically arranged as to minimize the distance the low frequencies can travel. Overall the sound 

system is state of the art and provides the controls needs to insure the noise levels are maintained in 

accordance with the guidelines set forth by the City of Miami Beach.  

 

Notice Requirement 

In order to insure both the city administration and area residents are informed of upcoming events,  30 

days written notice is issued to the surrounding neighborhood as well as all relevant City personnel and 

departments detailing the nature of the event and the planned use of the sound system.  This 

notification is sent to almost all city departments including, City Manager, Parks & Recs, Code 

Compliance, Police Department, Economic Development and many more. The same notice is sent to 

area businesses and residents.  

Hours of Operation 

The hours of operations are set by the city administration and commission. A curfew of 10 PM is strictly 

enforced on events. The City Manager does have the discretion to extend the hours of operation on a 

case by case basis to 11 PM on the weekends (Saturday and Friday) and requires the signed approval of 

the City Manager for the extension of hours until 11 PM only. There is no possibility to request operating 

hours beyond 11 PM for any event.  

Concessions and Alcoholic Sales 

Crown Concepts provides the catering services for the North Shore Bandshell, including the sale of 

alcohol.  Currently, the process begins with the City of Miami Beach approving the license and COI 

(Certificate of Insurance), including Liquor Liability Insurance. Alcohol is sold only during event 

operations by their trained staff.  When an individual comes to an event at the Bandshell they are 

greeted by Security personnel who enforce the house rules and check all bags. No outside food or drinks 

are allowed in the venue, leaving the venue with alcoholic beverages is strictly prohibited.  



Age verification is done at the point of entrance for the venue, with clearly marked ‘Over 21’ wristbands 

issued only to those over legal drinking age, wristbands stating ‘Under 21’ are issued for all other guests 

showing that they have been screened through security.    

Monthly Committee Meetings 

One the first Wednesday of each month the Rhythm Foundation hosts a committee meeting to discuss 

the operations of the facility. This committee is comprised of Rhythm Foundation staff, local residents, 

business owners, users of the facility, CMB Parks and Recreations, Unidad and others. The purpose of 

the monthly meeting is to review and discuss the operations for the coming months and obtain input 

from individuals on future planning and events.  

We appreciate your consideration and review of our application. We are available to provide any 

additional information you may require or is requested by any of the planning board members. We are 

available to coordinate onsite visits for staff and planning board members at their convenience. It would 

be ideal to have the board members attend any of our upcoming events prior to the June hearing. We 

would like to extend this invitation to all board members.  

Sincerely, 

 

Daniel Veitia, 

Board Member 

Rhythm Foundation 

305.219.3408 

daniel@northbeachnews.com 

 

mailto:daniel@northbeachnews.com


 
 

PO Box 398567, Miami Beach FL 33239 • ph/(305) 672-5202 • www.rhythmfoundation.com 

 

April 28, 2016 

 

Thomas Mooney, Planning Director 

Planning Department 

City of Miami Beach 

1700 Convention Center Drive 

Miami Beach, FL 33139 

 

Re: Request for Waiver of Application Fees 

Dear Mr. Mooney, 

We appreciate your consideration in allowing us to proceed with the submittal of our Planning Board 

application without the required application fees. We understand the waiver of the fees is subject to the 

approval of the City Manager and/or City Commission. The Rhythm Foundation agrees to pay the fees 

for this application if the waiver for the application fees is not approved by either the City Manager 

and/or City Commission. 

We understand the total fees are as follows: 

Application Fee: $1295.00 

Recording Fee: $100.00 

Labels Fee: $846.40 

Total Fees: $2241.40 

Should the waiver request for fees not be approved, It is my understanding the above rates would be 

grandfathered in at that time.  

Sincerely, 

 

Laura Quinlan, 

Executive Director 

Rhythm Foundation 








































































































































	1_CoverSheet_Lowres
	2_SignedApp_LowRes
	3_LetterIntent
	4_FeeWaiver
	5_Labels
	6_Label Map



